Jayhawk Chapter Monthly Meeting Minutes for September 17, 2011

Location: Independence INC 2001 Haskell Avenue Lawrence, Kansas 66046

Time: 2:00-4:00PM

Officers: Chikako Mochizuki, President; rob Tabor, Vice President; Susan Tabor, Secretary; Bob Fuller, Treasurer

Members present:  Chikako Mochizuki, Rob Tabor, Susan Tabor, Bob Fuller, Luther Fuller, Brendy Latare, Athena Johnson, Cheryl Miller and Ron Miller.

The MEETING was called to order by our president, Chikako Mochizuki very shortly after 2:00 p.m. There were no guests present.  
· G
OFFICERS’ REPORT:

· President’s report
· Chikako reminded us about the state convention to be held on October 21-23 in Wichita and bout the proclamation presentation to be held at the City Commission meeting in their meeting room at the City Building on October 4, 2011. She asked that as many of us who could to attend. She reminded us that our MBTM T-shirts will be available at the state convention. They won’t be here in time for our MBTM tabling event but we can wear them next year.

· Vice President’s report
· Rob encouraged those who could to go to the state convention. He also stated that presenting resolutions to the resolutions committee would be a good way to help focus advocacy efforts by the NFBKS as new legislation is considered and formulated by our legislators.
· Secretary’s report
· Susan has emailed everyone a copy of the 2011 membership roster with contact information. She asked that if anyone did not receive one to let her know and she would re-send it via email or would send it via another format as requested.

· Treasurer’s report
· Bob announced that the treasury now has $726.94. This does not include any membership dues money or nuts and candy money that was given to him today.

OLD BUSINESS:

·  Fundraising for our chapter

(1) Possible continuation of our nuts and World Finest Chocolate candy bars selling project
(2) People were interested in continuing with both projects. The nuts are good for fall sales and the candy bars are a steady year-round fundraiser. We will need to order more candy bars soon and when that time comes, Susan will talk with Chikako about that order, as the company requires the use of a credit card when ordering. A time-line was established concerning ordering nuts for the MBTM function and for the state convention. Susan agreed to remain the fundraising committee chairperson.  

· Participating in Lions Club State convention and fund raising events

(1) The possibility of participating in the Lions club Winter Rally in January of 2012

(2) The members agreed that this would really not be feasible. If Chikako would like to take a few items to sell she may do so, but it is up to her as she will have other tasks that will require her attention while she is attending. 

· Meet the Blind Month

(1) Receiving Proclamation from the City of Lawrence during the month of “Meet the Blind Month”.

(2) The proclamation will be presented Tuesday October 4 at 6:35 p.m. at the City Commission Meeting Room. Please come! If you can’t, please watch on TV.

(3) Having information regarding accessible Voter Registration drive materials
(4) Susan received the information from the NFB national office concerning voter registration. In reviewing it, she felt that a lot of it was targeted to registering blind voters and thus would not be useful for an event that encompasses the whole Lawrence community. She did find voter registration forms and instructions on the County Clerk’s website and will download these for our use. She will also check with their office to see if she needs to do anything else before getting the any completed registration documentation returned to them.
· Fall/winter/spring social for Jayhawk Chapter something fun for everyone
· Options were discussed again. Some felt it was too hard to have a holiday gathering due to busy schedules. This will be discussed again at the November meeting.

NEW BUSINESS: 

· Small financial support from Jayhawk Chapter to state convention attendees from our chapter (including transportation fees).
· The Chapter voted to provide each member attending the Convention with $30 from the chapter treasury to use for convention expenses as they deem necessary. Bob will give members cash at the Convention. 

MISCELLANEOUS:

· Election of our chapter officers
· Susan Tabor, chair of the nominating committee, announced the slate of officers proposed by the committee to be placed in nomination:  for president, Chikako Mochizuki; for vice-president, Rob Tabor; for secretary, Cheryl Miller; for treasurer, Bob Fuller. Nominations were requested from the floor for each office and none were received. Each of the officers presented by the nominating committee were individually voted for and were  received by acclamation.
· National Officers’ Report
· The  Presidential Release from the NFB national office was played. Plans are already being made for the Washington Seminar this winter and for the National Convention for 2012 which will be held in Dallas, Texas in July of 2012.

· Reminder: Reservation and pre-registration for upcoming our state convention; Collecting Dues

· We were reminded about the Convention and Bob received money for dues from chapter members. 

MEETING ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 3:55 p.m.
Respectfully submitted:

Susan Tabor,

Chapter Secretary

